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August is here and that means the weather is going to start
warming up.  Please come on down to the pool, enjoy the food
trucks on Fridays and check out the new cabana.

I also heard that the San Mateo School District begins classes on
Wednesday, August 13th.  So be sure to watch out for the kids
commuting on their bikes, scooters, walking and e-bikes as they
make the trek back to the classrooms.

If you want to wander outside Fiesta Garden on Thursdays head
over to Central Park Music Series.  On 8/7 Mitch Woods and his
Rocket 88's will perform JumpSwing/ Boogie Woogie at Fitzgerald
Softball Field in Central Park.  Then on 8/14 Electric Rodeo will
perform Country/ Rock.

Enjoy the rest of the Summer.  Come join us in the cabana on
Wednesday, August 6th at 7:00PM for the next Board meeting.

The next Board meeting will be

The
Fiesta Bee

August Newsletter
Volume LXIX Issue 8

Pool hours will be changing on Monday, August
11th. Starting Monday, August 11th, the pool will be
open:
 Weekdays from 4:30PM until 8:00PM,
 Saturdays, and Sundays from noon until 8:00PM.
 Lap swim will be only on Saturdays and Sundays from

11:00AM to 12:00PM.

These hours will remain in effect until Sunday, October 12th.
Are you missing your wristbands? Do you know why? It is because
you have an outstanding balance owed to the association. There
are 45 of you with outstanding balances. If you are unsure of your
status, contact the association treasurer. Paying your dues and
assessments is not a choice.

http://www.FiestaGardensHoa.com
www.FiestaGardensHoa.com
mailto:editor@fiestagardenshoa.com
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The FGHA swim lessons have been going great this sum-
mer. The instructors and kiddos have been doing a terrific
job and having lots of fun. We’ve seen so much growth
and progress from everyone.

To all the residents who signed up for swim lessons, or
shared the link with friends and family, ! We filled
every session and even added additional times to the
evening lessons to accommodate the demand. We
sincerely appreciate all of our residents for sharing the pool
during the Monday-Thursday evening swim lessons.

In addition to creating safer and more confident swimmers,
our swim lesson program is one of the main ways that we
raise money to supplement our HOA fees to keep our
amazing community pool up and running. (This year we
brought in over $30K, at least half of which is profit for
FGHA! This included over $1,500 we collected in non-
resident fees!) I’m really proud of what we’ve accomplished
this year!

Throughout my time volunteering to manage the swim
lesson program this year, I’ve had great support from two
key people: a special thank you to volunteer Angela Milano
for helping train and support our instructors and to our
Head Lifeguard, Catie Cortese, for helping coordinate and
schedule the instructors and lifeguards to ensure a safe
and successful program. I appreciate you both!

We are also grateful to the wonderful young volunteers who
helped with swim lessons this summer. Anniyah S.,
Adrianna & Vivienne N. and Kate & Owen F. - thank you so
much for your time and assistance. You were all a big help!
Hope to see some of you as future swim instructors and
lifeguards (you just have to be 15 to take the lifeguarding
class).

It’s been over 20 years since the last time I was in charge of
swim lessons at Fiesta Gardens. It was fun to be back at
the pool this summer supporting this program. I’ve had a
chance to reconnect with long-time residents, and I’ve
really enjoyed meeting many of the families who are newer
to our wonderful Fiesta Gardens community. I look forward
to seeing everyone around the neighborhood during the off
season.

Christy (Hall) Knott
Swim Lesson Lead
FGHA Resident
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APPROVED

The FGHA Board Meeting was started at 7:04pm. Board Members in attendance were, Mike Bratt-Parks Director, Steve Stanovcak-
Pool Operations, Christina Saenz-Vice President, Steve Muller-Pool Maintenace, Laurel Kent-Social Director and Paul McCann-
President.

 - On a motion duly made and seconded and approved by all Board Members, the May 7th minutes were approved.

May operating expenses were $25,800. Due to lifeguard orientation lifeguard wages were double the amount from same
period last year. The HOA will need to figure out how to stay within the budget or add this to the special assessment.
Cash in operating account is $87,000.
Cash in reserve fund account is $114,000.
HOA dues, $274,600 collected so far which is 94% of the total.  Another $17,100 is in accounts receivable. A handful of
Members have elected to make monthly payments.
No updates to brick sales or collections in May.
The litigation matter against one of our members for unpaid assessments has been settled. The first payment to us will be in
June. We should not have any more legal fees unless there is a breach of contract.
Emergency assessment collected is $92,000 which is 85.7%. $6,900 is still due.
Physical letters and emails were sent out to residents who were delinquent in paying their dues and we collected $7,000.

Vicky shared financial concerns in the May Bee. Some of her concerns are,
Dues have been stagnant up till 2022.
Rising costs to keep up our areas. Longer we put off the maintenance that needs to be done the higher the cost will be.
The pool area is not compliant.
Legal fees.
Our reserves are depleted.
We need to most likely have a special assessment. HOA needs to raise $220,000.
We could also cut costs. Possibly no lifeguards, shorter pool hours, no social events. Etc.
You can read Vicky’s concerns in last month's May Bee.

As of now Vicky has resigned as of the end of June. She wants to be transparent and doesn’t always feel supported. She looks to the

Board for guidance and support and asks that people remain respectful if there are disagreements. The Board and other members
are very concerned what will happen if we lose Vicky and realize that she is correct in saying that we need to cut costs or raise the
money we need. Vicky will stay on for a while longer but let the Board know to please still look for a new Treasurer.

Food trucks on Fridays will begin June 20th.  Sam’s Chowder House will be our first.
Grillzilla will be on the 27th. This year we will be targeting only food trucks with a small minimum so the association will not
get charged an extra fee.
Some people felt that some of the trucks needed to be faster and that it was taking an hour to get food. There were some
issues but most of the trucks were done and gone by 7:30.

The outside of the cabana has been stained. It took 2 days with volunteers; the inside of the pool area will be stained soon.
We came under budget with the stain.
Mike needs volunteers and a work party to start staining the benches. If you can help, please

The lights still need to be fixed, once Mike gets the key to the pump room to turn off the electricity it will get done.

Pool is great and is a nice 85 degrees.
Steve M. was asked to check if the lights are fixed in the pool.

Weekends have been busy at the pool. There was one incident where a lifeguard had to pull a child out of the pool.
Christy reported that the pool is going great. Swim lessons are going well we have already brought in $18,000 and $870.00
is from non-residents. Many residents signed up for the whole summer. We also have some volunteers that have signed up
to check people in at the pool entrance. You can bring in no more than 5 guests at one time.
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We are looking into trying to save money regarding the pool. Some ideas are to charge extra for parties that have 50-80 and
have them pay extra; reduce the hours the pool is open by 1 hour, using volunteers to check people in rather than paying
someone so we get our guest fees.

There is a new process to rent the cabana. It is on our website and is working out well and has been pretty seamless. You
will find it under Pool Info, “Rental Contract” on our website.
We are looking into a digital lock for the cabana rather than a lock box. It would alert when anyone comes or goes and the
time. It would also make it easier for set up and leaving.
Some of our costs for renting the cabana are not covering the total cost of lifeguards. If a party has 50-80 guests, we need
to hire 1 more lifeguard for that party yet we are still charging the same amount. We could charge an extra fee if a party has
50-80 guests. This would make up for the extra cost of hiring another lifeguard.

Nothing to report.

Pro Modeling confirmed we will be getting $10,000 back. Final inspection has been done. We are working with the city to get our
Certificate of Occupancy. We need solar inverter replaced. We are working with Pro Modeling to get that done and will not pay them
until it is taken care of.

Christy would like to purchase an App to use for scheduling and communication with the lifeguards. The cost is $90.00 for the year.
She would also like swim platforms built to be used during swim lessons. A resident has offered to build them, and parts would cost
$100.00. Due to our tight budget Mike Bratt generously offered to pay the $90.00 for the App and Steve Muller generously offered to
pay $100.00 for the swim platform. Thank you to these Board Members.

Meeting adjourned at 8:49pm. The next meeting will be Wednesday, July 9th, 2025, at 7:00pm on Zoom or join us in the cabana.

The FGHA Board Meeting was started at 7:03pm. Board Members in attendance were, Steve Stanovcak -- Pool Operations, Steve
Muller -- Pool Maintenance, Laurel Kent -- Social Director, and Paul McCann -- President.

 – On a motion duly made and seconded and approved by all Board Members, the June 4th minutes were approved.

June operating expenses were $34,900. Lifeguard wages were $15,400 of that total.
Cash in operating account is $76,500.
Cash in reserve fund account is $114,000.
HOA dues, $275,900 collected so far which is 94% of the total.  Another $15,400 is in accounts receivable. A handful of
Members have elected to make monthly payments.
No updates to brick sales or collections in July.
The litigation matter against one of our members for unpaid assessments has been settled. The first two installments were
received by the collection agency and will be paid to the HOA in July after that payments will be made in installments.
Emergency assessment collected is $86,300 which is 93%. $6,300 is still due.
Two accounts remain in collections. One account should be paid in full in 2025.

Steve Stanovcak requested the final cost of the new cabana. 1.How much was raised to build the cabana. 2. How much did the
entire cabana update cost, including JD Builders. 3. How much over budget did we go. Vicky will get back to the board regarding
these inquiries.

There was a discussion regarding how many homes have not paid their dues and/or emergency assessment. Different ideas were
discussed on how to get these members to pay. It was decided to send out one more letter before sending them to collections. Paul
McCann will take care of this.

CONTINUED ON PAGE 8
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Vicky stated that as of now she will stay until pool season is over in October.

The first two food trucks went great! She is still on the hunt to find food trucks without a minimum.
The pool party will be in August. Laurel needs another person to volunteer to help with the Social Director position.

Steve Stanovcak read an email from Mike.
Mike will be finishing up the staining of the cabana area. He will be fixing the lights in the park, and he will work on the 2
gates at the kiddy park, so they stop sticking.
Mike also mentioned having a meeting with the association regarding the special assessment. This discussion will be tabled
until August.
Lastly, Steve Stanovcak will look into the quotes we received regarding resurfacing the pool and see if they remain the same
or if they have gone up; this way we can make sure if there is a special assessment, we are requesting the correct amount.

A new lock was put on the pump room.
Chlorine levels are better.
The lights in the pool still have not been fixed but we do have someone who can do it. He needs to rent scuba equipment to
fix the light.

Another rescue happened at the pool. Swim lessons are going great! Caity and Christy are doing a great job.
There was a question about bringing in more than 5 guests. An example would be a sports team. There was a discussion
about maybe they would be able to rent a table at the pool. We can probably figure something out.
Christy reported that swim lessons have brought in over $29,000 and $14,000 of that is profit.

Nothing to report.

Some of the ideas to save money for the HOA are
1. Close the pool at 7:00pm every day.
2. Lap swim would start at 11:30am and lane lines would be put in from 12:00pm to 12:30pm.
3. Change late season pool hours to close the pool at 6:00pm if no one is there.

These changes could possibly save us $1,300.00.
There was a proposal to move lap swim to 11:30-12:30 and close the pool every day at 7:00pm to help with costs.

On a motion duly made and 3 members voting yes and 1 member voting no. The proposal did not pass.

Christina ordered a lock box to test out. There was also a short discussion regarding pool party cancellations. We will need to
discuss and vote next month due to no quorum.

Pro Modeling confirmed we will be getting $10,000 back, however we have not received that back, so we have not paid him.  We
also need the solar inverter replaced. We need a 3-phase converter not a 1 phase. We are working with Pro Modeling to get that
done and will not pay them until it is taken care of.
We lost status as a non-profit. Vicky is navigating this with the IRS. It appears they have no record of it. They were supposed to get
back within 6 weeks, they have not so Vicky has reached out again.

We will discuss next meeting how the Board will handle the recovered legal fees. Some ideas, do we put towards the special
assessment or operating expenses which means we could possibly do the pool repairs earlier than we thought.
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We will table this until next meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15pm. The next meeting will be Wednesday, August 6th, 2025, at 7:00pm on Zoom or join us in the cabana.

Fiesta Gardens Homes Association
Monthly Board Meeting Agenda

WednesdayAugust 6th, 2025
7:00pm

1. Call to Order
2. Reading and Approval of Minutes
3. Financial Report –Vicky Nguyen
4. Board Reports

a. Civic
b. Social –Laurel Kent
c. Parks –Mike Bratt
d. Pool Maintenance –Steve Muller
e. Pool Operations –Steve Stanovcak
f. Vice President –Christina Saenz
g. President –Paul McCann

5. New Business
a. Pool rental logistics
b. Swim lessons update
c. Board positions

6. Old Business
a. Recovered legal fees
b. Special assessment
c. Pool hours and possible revenue ideas

7. Questions and Comments
8. Adjournment/Break into Executive Session if needed
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7 p.m., at the Cabana

Deadline to get articles and ads to Bee Editor.

5 p.m. At the pool!

City Meetings are now hybrid. For more information on
these meetings, please visit

Where: MLK jr. Center, Social Room A&B, 725 Monte
 Diablo Ave.
 Virutal link: Public Meeting Portal for details.
When: 6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.

Where: 330  W. 20th Avenue
 Hybrid Meeting: Public Meeting Portal for details.
When: 7:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m.

Where: City Council Chambers, 330 W 20th Ave.
 Please see Public Meeting Portal for details.
When:  5:30 PM - 7:00 PM  (Special Meeting)

7:00 PM - 9:00 PM  (regular Meeting)

(Jump
 Swing/Boogie Woogie)

(Country Rock)
Where: Central Park, Fitzgerald Field
When: 6:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.

https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal

